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      Taxation, Revenue and Utilization of


          Expenditures (TRUE) Commission

Marc Hassan, Chair

Ralph Hodges, Vice Chair
Abner Davis, Secretary 

December 6, 2016
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, December 1st, the TRUE Commission made the following recommendations resulting from its reviews of Council Auditor’s Office audits and special reports: 
Audit #731A (Jacksonville Retirement System Audit Follow-up Report)

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this audit without comment and will rely on the Council Auditor’s Office for its usual follow-up – approved unanimously.
Audit #774 (Quarterly Summary for 3 months Ended December 31, 2015) 

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this audit without comment – approved unanimously.
Audit #776 (Quarterly Summary for 6 Months Ended March 31, 2016)

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this audit without comment – approved unanimously.

Audit #783 (Quarterly Budget Summary for the 9 Months Ended June 30, 2016): 

Motion: the TRUE Commission accepts this Audit without comment – approved unanimously.
Report # 785 (Council Auditor's Office annual report):
Motion:  the TRUE Commission accepts this Report with praise for the good work of the Auditor’s Office during the year – approved unanimously.
Audit #784 (Loblolly Mitigation Bank Audit): 

Motion: the TRUE Commission recommends to City Council and the Mayor that the City and Loblolly Mitigation Preserve, LLC should cease all activity currently occurring outside the current mitigation bank contract provisions, and that the City administration should pursue all remedies allowable by the Use Agreement to recoup the amounts owed to the City; the TRUE Commission will also keep this item on its Audit Committee agenda for ongoing monitoring – approved unanimously (Chairman Hassan abstained from the vote given his potential conflict of interest as a principal of a competing wetlands mitigation bank).
The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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c/o Jeff Clements


Suite 425, City Hall
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